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List No. 1023

(ALL WEATHER)

BAR BAIT  (R)

Rat and Mouse Killer

(Contains Prolin)

Commercial

454 g

REGISTRATION NO. 14203 

PEST CONTROL PRODUCTS ACT

GUARANTEE:

WARFARIN ................... 0.025%
SULFAQUINOXALINE ........... 0.025%

Solvay Animal Health, Inc. 
Kitchener, Ontario 

N2C 1L4

AREAS OF USE:  For use in dwellings, farm buildings, food service
establishments, empty granary bins, processing plants (feed,
food, non-food) and storage areas (feed, food, non-food).

READ THE LABEL BEFORE USING: Read complete directions, cautions
and warning statements on the back of this label.

PRECAUTION: Keep away from humans, domestic animals and pets. If
swallowed, this material may reduce the clotting ability of the
blood and cause bleeding.

KEEP OUT OF REACH OF CHILDREN

EPA Est. No. 61282-WI-1

DIRECTIONS FOR USE 

For areas not directly related to food processing: Use only in
non-food or non-feed areas where feed, food, packaging and



handling equipment are never opened or exposed.

For areas where feed or food is processed, served or stored: In
meat and food processing plants (processing areas) use only when
plant is not in operation.  Remove or cover all food, packaging
material and utensils before placing bait in baiting stations. 
Remove all baits and dead rodents before re-use of the plant
(processing areas include storage and service).

FOR RATS:  Cut through cellophane and label and break off the
desired amount to be used.  Assure an uninterrupted supply of
bait for a period of not less than 10 days and continue baiting
until all signs of feeding have stopped.

In moderately infested locations, at least 2 or more sections of
this bar should be placed where rats feed, water, or travel -
along walls, in corners, and concealed locations where they can
feed unobserved.  Each location should contain enough bait so
that some will be left over the following morning.

Daily inspection is essential, especially in the first week, and
bait supplies must be replenished as often as necessary.  Under
normal conditions, bait consumption will be light the first
night, much heavier the 2nd and 3rd night thereafter.  A gradual
tapering-off will occur as more and more rodents perish.  When no
bait is being eaten (between 10 and 14 days) and signs of rodent
activity have disappeared, it may be assumed that the rats in the
particular location have been destroyed.

FOR MICE:  Break a bar section into 4 pieces and place where mice
or signs of mice have been seen.  Bait stations at intervals of
2.5  to 3 m are recommended.  Assure an uninterrupted supply of
bait for a period of not less than 15 days.

PRECAUTIONS:  Protect children, pets, wildlife and domestic
animals from the bait.  Harmful if swallowed.  Do not expose
these bait bars in areas accessible to dogs, children, wildlife
and domestic animals except when enclosed within a tamper-proof
bait box. 

FIRST AID:  If swallowed, give patient one or two glasses of
water and induce vomiting by inserting finger down throat. 
Repeat until vomit fluid is clear.  Call a physician or Poison
Control Centre.

TOXICOLOGY:  Vitamin K1 in the form of intravenous, intramuscular
or subcutaneous injections, or by oral ingestion are suggested
remedial treatments for anticoagulant poisoning.  The severity of
the case measured by establishing prolonged prothrombin times
(P.T.) will determine appropriate therapy.  Monitoring P.T. will
indicate the necessity of repeated treatments.

STORAGE AND DISPOSAL: Do not contaminate water, food or feed by
storage or disposal.



STORAGE: Store only in original container, in a dry place
inaccessible to children and pets.

DISPOSAL:

1. Dispose of stale bait and dead rodents in accordance with
local requirements.

2. Follow provincial instructions for any required additional
cleaning of the container prior to its disposal.

3. Make the empty container unsuitable for further use.

4. Dispose of the container in accordance with provincial
requirements.

5. For information on the disposal of unused, unwanted product
and cleanup of spills, contact the Provincial Regulatory
Agency or the Manufacturer.

NOTICE TO USER:  This control product is to be used only in
accordance with the directions on this label.  It is an offence
under the Pest Control Products Act to use a control product
under unsafe conditions.

******************************

This label transcript service is offered by the Pest Management
Regulatory Agency to provide efficient searching for label
information.  This service and this information do not replace
the official hard-copy label.  The PMRA does not provide any
guarantee or assurance that the information obtained through this
service is accurate, current or correct, and is therefore not
liable for any loss resulting, directly or indirectly, from
reliance upon this service.
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